
12th January 2024

I hope that you all      

enjoyed the Christmas 

break with your family, 

friends and loved ones. 

Children have returned 

to school and learning with great enthusiasm.  

Miss Booth (SENDCo and Y2 Teacher) and 

Miss Miekle  (Y5 Teacher ) have now complet-

ed their first week as the newest members of 

the Kenley community and settled really well.  

Mrs Jacki Keogh 

School Aged Flu Vaccination – Has your 

child missed their flu vaccination? 

 

The Croydon Immunisation team are 

holding clinics and offering the flu      

vaccine (Nasal Flu vaccine or Injectable 

Flu vaccine) to all students in Reception 

to Year 11 who have not received the flu 

vaccine since September 2023. 

 

Location: Croydon Health Services,         

12-18 Lennard Road, Croydon CR9 2RS 

Immunisation Team Contact Tel number: 

0208 274 6453 (Monday –Friday 9am -

5pm) 

 

Sunday 14th January 2024 9.00-13:30 – 

No Appointment needed. 

 

Sunday 28th January 2024 9:00-13:30 – 

No Appointment needed. 

ParentPay 
Please ensure that if your child is having 

school dinners, these are pre-ordered on 

ParentPay by every Thursday of the week 

for the following week.  You will not be 

able to book after the deadline on     

Thursday.  You can however, book weeks 

in advance up until the end of term.  

  

Last week, nearly 25 families did not 

book meals.  This made it extremely      

difficult for the kitchen to provide meals 

for children who had not booked and 

many children did not receive their     

preferred choice, causing some upset.  

 

Clubs 
We have updated the school clubs      

section on our  website.   

Twizzlers Gymnastics is now open to       

Reception children. 

Please see updated information here  

 

Change of INSET day 
As an amendment to previously advised 

term dates, the INSET day previously 

planned to be on Thursday 2nd May will 

now take place on Friday 19th July. 

 

This means that the last day of the      

summer term for all children will be     

Thursday 18th July 2024.  

Children will be expected to attend 

school on Thursday 2nd May. 

If this is problematic for you, please      

contact the school office to discuss. 
 

Term dates for the academic year 

2024/25 will be shared early next week 

https://kenleyprimary.org.uk/clubs/
https://kenleyprimary.org.uk/clubs/


 

Congratulations to  

Year Reception 
for  achieving the highest attendance this week  of 

100%.  Our target for attendance is 96%. 

 

Key Dates for your Diary 

   January 

19th  Y6 assembly to parents 9.05 am 

22nd  Y3 Trip to Horniman Museum 

23rd  Y4 Trip to Horniman Museum 

26th    TT Rockstars Day 

26th    Y5 Assembly to parents 9.05 am 

February 

9th   Year 3 Class Assembly 9.06 am 

9th  Break up for Half Term   

19th  School re-opens for pupils 

 

 

 

 

Celebration Awards 

 

Reception - Sofia & Toby 

Year 1 - Brody & Zayaan 

Year 2 - Brienna & Carlos 

Year 3 - Sofia & Toby  

Year 4 - Ellis & Sefeolu 

Year 5 - Marley & Jasmine 

Year 6 - Marcel & Isla 

Head’s Awards 

Afnin & Vinnie 

Miss Booth & Miss Meikle 

 

Levi 

Hanna 

Marley 

Dylan 

Punctuality 

The classes with the highest level of punctuality  

this week have been: 

Year 5 

LOST PROPERTY 
We have a large amount of items, 

which will be put out for parents to help 

themselves to over the coming week. 

Each Friday, a Lost Property box will be 

placed on the Ping Pong Table in the 

KS2 playground, containing unclaimed 

items for that week. 

Parents are advised to label everything 

your children brings to school so that 

mislaid items can be easily returned to 

their owners!  

 
Birthdays this week 

Layah-Rose 

 


